Selectmen's Meeting February 8, 2012

Vinal Pendexter and Peggi Aspinall were present and Nancy Perkins participated by telephone conference.

Don Isaac's abatement request will be processed prior to April 1st.

Liquor license renewal application for Krista's reviewed and no changes were made. Motion made to approve the renewal application. Seconded and approved.

Cornish Historical Society approved to have a display of early town meetings and sell baked goods during voting and before start of town meeting.

Motion made to pay the MEMIC for workers compensation coverage. Seconded and approved.

Motion made to approve Laurie Morrill's request to use the fire station on Sunday, February 26. Seconded and approved.

Minutes and warrants reviewed and approved.

Vinal spoke with Mr. Levy about the question selectmen had regarding the DECD Intent to Apply application. Mr. Levy said that it doesn't mean much, but up to the point where the application is made and accepted, our name is still on the application.

The Water District will be invited to the March 7th meeting of selectmen for a better understanding of their project.

Katie Poole with the Green Sneakers Project in York County is asking Cornish to adopt the PACE ordinance and establish an administrative contract with Efficiency Maine. PACE is run by Efficiency Maine and the program provides a means for people to access low cost financing to increase the energy effectiveness of their homes. The request was discussed. Selectmen question what the town's role would be. Martha Bresnahan, Outreach worker for YCCA will be asked for her input on Friday.

A background check for a concealed weapons permit signed.

Motion made to adjourn the meeting.

Selectmen's Meeting February 8, 2012

Continued......

Vinal Pendexter

Margaret P. Aspinall

Nancy S. Perkins Nancy S. Perkins